
July 8, 2025  
 
Dear President Ribbons and Members of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly,  
 
I am writing to formally resign from my position as the Kalifornsky District-1 Assembly 
Member, effective October 19, 2025.  
 
My decision is due to increased personal commitments which will prevent me from 
attending meetings regularly and fulfilling the responsibilities of this role.  
 
I am providing this notice to allow the Borough Clerk sufficient time to notify the public 
and facilitate the process for filling this seat during the October 7, 2025, Regular 
Election.  
 
Serving the residents of District-1 and the Kenai Peninsula Borough has been a 
privilege, and I am deeply grateful for the opportunity to work alongside this Assembly 
and Borough Mayor.  
 
Please contact me if I can assist during the transition.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

James C Baisden 

 
James Baisden, Assembly Member 
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
District 1 - Kalifornsky 
 
 


